
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 29 NOVEMBER 2007 


IOS.116/07
LOCAL AIR QUALITY MANAGEMENT:  FINAL DRAFT AIR QUALITY ACTION PLAN
The Head of Environmental Services (Mr Tickner) submitted report CS.92/07 containing the final draft of the Air Quality Action Plan.

Mr Tickner reminded Members that the 1995 Environment Act required the City Council to monitor air quality in its area and to produce an Action Plan to address the air quality problems where necessary.

Following the declaration of two air quality management areas in the City in December 2005 and December 2006, applying to the A7 (along Scotland Road/Kingstown Road) and to Currock Street respectively, the Action Plan had been produced.  The Action Plan fulfilled the Council’s duty to pursue the achievement of the air quality objectives in the Air Quality Management areas.

The Executive had on 19 November 2007 (EX.272/07) referred the report to this Committee and the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee for consideration and comment.

He then introduced the Environmental Quality Manager (Mr Ingham) and the Environmental Health Officer (Ms Donald) who were in attendance to respond to questions.

Mr Ingham advised that the report submitted to the August meeting of the Committee lacked critical information which had now been received and incorporated into the Action Plan.   The report from the consultants confirmed that Air Quality Management Areas (No. 1) and (No. 2) were correct and should remain unchanged.  

He further outlined the consultation process undertaken with the County Council Local Committee.  Their request that Park and Ride be removed from the Action Plan could not be met as that was part of this Council’s established policy.

During discussion Members raised the following questions and observations:

(a) A Member felt that the current bus service was restricted which impacted upon peoples’ ability to leave their cars at home.  She believed that increased competition may address that issue.

(b) Park and Ride should remain within the Air Quality Action Plan.

(c) Although overall the report was excellent some of the maps were of poor quality when printed in black and white for the Committee.  These were intended to be printed in colour only.

(d) A Member questioned what research had been done in respect of traffic movement /traffic lights since standing traffic had a major impact upon air quality.

Ms Donald advised that the County Council had engaged CAPITA to undertake a study of the A7 utilising the SCOOT system (the effective co‑ordination and management of existing traffic signals).  The City Council had also operated 24 hour monitoring on Stanwix Bank and had been asked to supply that information.

(e) In response to a question Ms Donald advised that consideration was being given to other areas of the City where targets may be exceeded.

RESOLVED – That the comments of the Committee, as detailed above, be conveyed to the Executive.







